
S. 40TH STREET REHABILITATION PROJECT
Gertie Avenue to Clifford Drive

MARCH 2020

LINCOLN ON THE MOVE

PROJECT OVERVIEW
The S. 40th Street Rehabilitation Project will widen 
S. 40th Street from Gertie to Locust to a three-lane 
street to accommodate a two-way center turn lane 
and will also resurface the entire street from Gertie to 
Clifford with new asphalt. Pedestrian curb ramps will 
be reconstructed to meet federal and local standards. 
Due to the widening, trees and other vegetation 
between the existing curb and sidewalk will be 
removed as part of the project. Additional work will 
include pavement markings and priority sidewalk 
repairs.

CONSTRUCTION SCHEDULE
Tree removal began Monday, March 16, 2020. This 
work requires several days of daytime closures from 
approximately 8:30 a.m. to 3 p.m. During these 
temporary closures, through traffic will need to find an 
alternate route.

Roadway construction is expected to begin Monday, 
March 30, 2020. Full closure is anticipated with local 
access maintained whenever possible and access for 
emergency vehicles maintained at all times. 

The S. 40th Street Rehabilitation Project is scheduled to 
be substantially complete in August 2020. Please note 
all dates and timeframes are subject to change due to 
weather impacts or other unforeseen delays.

ACCESS DURING CONSTRUCTION
S. 40th Street from Gertie Avenue to Clifford Drive 
will be closed to through traffic for the duration of 
construction. Access to individual properties will be 
maintained. 

The traveling public is encourage to find alternative 
routes and to use the Waze app for assistance to plan 
travel in the area.

Construction to begin March 2020
with anticipated completion in August 2020

For more information, visit lincoln.ne.gov (keyword: 40th)
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PROJECT CONTACTS
Mark Miller
Lincoln Transportation and Utilities
mmiller@lincoln.ne.gov
402-416-5348

For immediate, on-site assistance:
Jordan Damkroger
MTZ Construction
402-440-9230



Project Delivery
949 W Bond, Suite 200
Lincoln, NE 68521
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YOUR SALES TAX DOLLARS AT WORK!
The City of Lincoln is investing in streets to ensure a 
better tomorrow. Lincoln On The Move is the result of 
the city’s commitment to doing more to preserve and 
maintain our streets through the quarter-cent sales tax 
approved by voters in April 2019. 

In fall 2019, the 14-person citizen panel known as the 
Advisory Committee on Transportation (ACT) hosted a 
series of open houses and conducted an online survey 
to gather input from the public on street work to be 
funded by the quarter-cent sales tax. Using this public 
input, the ACT provided the City of Lincoln a list of 
priority projects to be designed or constructed in 2020. 
This project was prioritized for 2020 construction.

S. 40TH STREET  
REHABILITATION PROJECT
Gertie Avenue to Clifford Drive

Project information enclosed.

2020 REHABILITATION PROJECTS

Arterial Streets
•	 70th from Colfax to Havelock
•	 40th from Highway 2 to Clifford
•	 48th from Highway 2 to Pioneers

Residential Streets
•	 Havelock Neighborhood
•	 Zeman Elementary Neighborhood
•	 Southwood Neighborhood
•	 McPhee Elementary Neighborhood

2020 CONSTRUCTION 
PLANNED FOR A 

STREET NEAR YOU 

For more information about Lincoln On The Move, visit: lincoln.ne.gov (keyword: streets).


